FANNY BAY SALMONID ENHANCEMENT SOCIETY (FBSES)
September 2015
By Judy Ackinclose 

And the heat goes on — and on, reminds you of a tune doesn’t it? So many lakes, streams and rivers are in dire situations, not just here but up and down the West Coast. High temperatures and lack of snowpack have created the perfect storm for salmon stocks. Scientists can forecast for the future but what will happen in reality is a question no one knows for sure. At the hatchery we just take one day at a time and if we get some rain we are grateful, but so far not enough to help our circumstances. Our coho brood that are “vacationing” at Quinsam Hatchery in Campbell River seem to be thriving under the expert care of the Department of Fisheries and Oceans personnel and for that we are extremely grateful. The few fish left at our Rosewall Hatchery are doing well also.
With many tanks left empty it is an opportunity for volunteers to sand and paint lids, clean raceways and tanks, as well as a more in depth check-up of our site. Our annual potluck barbecue was well attended by 39 of our wonderful volunteers.
September is always a “full month” with a pink egg take at Quinsam Hatchery over a two week period, as well as the annual Pacific Salmon Foundation Dinner on Sept. 26. We are also hoping that the Ministry of Transportation and Highways (MOT) will be able to work on Berray Road where Rosewall Creek has been eating away at the bank. It is a top priority with MOT but getting permission in time to do the work seems to be an issue.
If you would like to help or see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.

